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Wednesday, 17 June 2020
Dear Parent/Carer of 
Thank you for choosing Bolney Church of England Primary School, where your child is due to start in September 2020.  We are delighted to welcome you all to our school community.  If you are not familiar with our school, we will be pleased to meet with you to discuss your child's future education and to show you around. Unfortunately, current coronavirus restrictions mean we can only meet outside the school, and then walk you around the school grounds. To make an appointment to do this, or talk more, please telephone me, or Mrs Zoe Belton, our School Business Manager.  
You are probably aware that Bolney, along with all other schools nationally, has taken steps to keep children, families and staff safe during this pandemic. Our school has remained open throughout the lockdown for children of key workers, and now we are carefully expanding access. It is impossible to be sure where schools in England will be by the beginning of the autumn term. We are, as you would expect, planning for all contingencies.  
Starting in the Autumn term 
We really hope we are allowed to have all children back into school in September. If all goes well, your child will be starting with us on Thursday 3rd September on a part-time basis – from 9.00 until 12 midday. They will remain part-time for four weeks, staying for lunch in the fourth week. Therefore, their first full day at school will be on Thursday 1st October.
If we continue to be restricted in the numbers we are allowed in each group, your child’s start at school however, may have to be delayed. This will be until such time as more children are allowed to be in one group in each classroom.  I know this is not ideal, but we are a small school with limited space and staff numbers. If we have to take this difficult decision, it will be reluctantly, and I hope you understand this is due entirely to the unprecedented situation we all face.
Helping your child be ready for starting school
We like to offer next term's new children the opportunity to spend some time with us before they start here in September.  This gives them a chance to meet some of the other children and staff and get to know a little about our school routines.  This then helps them to feel more relaxed when they join us.  
To reduce the risk of spreading infection we would like to invite your child to visit school right at the end of this term and then again just before the start of the autumn term. By this time the group of children currently using what will become your child’s classroom will have finished school for the year – leaving it free for the new Reception children to use.
Your child is invited to come into school on both Thursday 16th July and Monday 20th July at 10am for a 30-minute story time with myself.  During this time parents and carers are welcome to stay with the children to help settle them into the new surroundings. 
This year we would also like to offer a third visit on Tuesday 1st September from 10.30 until 11.30 where the children spend time with their teachers Mrs Harvey and Mrs Cheney on their own. Parents and carers are invited to join me in the hall where we talk about some aspects of school over refreshments. 
For each of these visits I will meet you at the school gate opposite the office. The children do not need to wear school uniform for any of these visits.
Getting to know each other 
Normally we invite you to a short, but important, evening meeting in the summer term to share the key elements of the curriculum for the Reception year and to discuss how to help your child prepare for school. We plan to hold this meeting in the first four weeks of your child starting school, and I have enclosed some information on how to help your child prepare for primary school. 
Additionally, Mrs Cheney will contact each family before the end of this term to arrange either a virtual meeting or a phone conversation. Mrs Cheney will also speak with your child’s nursery/playgroup regarding transition information to ensure we have an accurate profile of your child before they start school.
We look forward to seeing you and your child on the above dates, please let Zoe in the office know by phone or email if you are unable to attend.
Yours sincerely,
Mrs Lorraine Kenny

Headteacher

